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Head of Planning and Housing 

Development Management 

PO Box 606 

Municipal Buildings 

Crewe 

Cheshire 

CW1 9HP 

10 January 2024 

 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

 

My name is Paul Athans, and I am the Conservative Prospective Parliamentary Candidate 

for Hazel Grove. 

 

I write to you regarding the proposed tree felling at the Dam Embankment of Poynton Pool 

Reservoir, Poynton Park, London Road North (B5092), Poynton (planning reference 

number - 23/4152M). 

 

I have had numerous Hazel Grove residents contact me voicing their opposition to this 

proposal. I have engaged with the Friends of Poynton Pool and have read their detailed 

planning objection1. I concur with many of their arguments, especially the request for a full 

site survey and ground investigation to take place. 

 

I would like to formally register my objection to Cheshire East Council’s planning 

application 23/4152M for spillway works at Poynton Pool.  

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Paul Athans 

Prospective Parliamentary Candidate for Hazel Grove 

 
1 https://poyntonpool.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/2024-01-05_FoPP-planning-objection-final-v1.0.pdf  
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